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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
 
The end of the penultimate term sees the completion of the Key Stage 2 SATs. I will write a 
little more about that below. The Value of the Term is Endurance and you can see how 
students embraced that, working hard, doing their best and never giving up. We are very proud 
of them.  
 
In addition to SATs, in the newsletter this week you will read about how Year 5 have been very 
enterprising, an update on the building work in the playground, news about wraparound care 
that has now begun and lots more.   
 
Our Value next term is Koinonia. This is one of my favourites as it focuses on how we look 
after our community. St. Paul’s has a long-standing tradition of doing just that and I look 
forward to sharing with you our plans for SEWA day next term.  
 
Have a great half term break and be kind to one another. 
 

Well done Class 6 
 

Huge congratulations to our friends in Class 6 who 
have now completed their Key Stage 2 SATS. Before 
every test, the children would come in early, have a 

delicious breakfast and relax with their friends.  
You can tell by the pictures that the children were not 

stressed and nor should they have been. They 
prepared well and understood that they just had to do 
their best. I was particularly pleased with the picture 
below on the left which shows the children dancing 

once the exams had been completed! Thank you to Ms 
Foster and Ms Georgina along with all the staff who 

supported the children.  
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Staffing Update – Ms Robinson 
 
I am very sad to be reporting that the incredible 
Ms Robinson will be leaving St Paul’s at the end 
of the academic year in July as she embarks on 
a new adventure to travel and then head back to 

Hong Kong.   
 

  Ms Robinson joined us as an Early Careers 
Teacher (ECT) after working with us as a 

student and we knew very quickly how fantastic 
she was and were so pleased that she accepted 

a job with us.  
 

Ms Robinson always has a smile on her face 
and brings such warmth and positivity to 

everything she does. We will all miss her but I 
know everyone will wish her well on her travels.  
 
 

 
 

Computing Update 
 
I have said many times before that we are so fortunate to have members of our Governing Body  
so invested in the school. This week, Mark visited both schools to explore computing, dropping in 

to some lessons and speaking to children and staff. He was very impressed with the teaching 
and learning that he observed and how articulate the children were. Thank you to Ms Moses for 

organising this. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 1 Update  
 

At St Paul’s, we encourage our staff to take the children out as often as possible to explore the 
incredible city that we live in. Year 1 have truly embraced this having recently been on trips to the 

science museum and Kew Gardens which is on the other side of London! Thank you to Miss 
Begum who organised these trips and our parent/carer volunteers who helped to support. Finally, 
a huge well done to our children who had such a fantastic time and were exemplary throughout.  

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After School Stay and Play Wraparound Club 
 

Our after-school wraparound provision has now 
started. It takes place Monday to Friday after school 

until 5:30pm. Lots of activities are on offer along 
with a healthy snack for the children at just £8.00 
per session which must be booked in advance. 

 
For more information or to reserve a place, email 

parents@st-pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enterprise in Class 5 – Mr Boutflour 
 

Our Year 5 pupils have been involved in a 'Financial Literacy project linked with the Bank of 
England. It has been organised through 'The Switch' who have teamed up St Paul's with ION 

Group who are based in the City, near Cannon Street. 
 

The ION volunteers have visited the school four times to teach the class about how money 
works, exploring different types of jobs and helping to prepare the class for their group sales 
project. We also visited the Bank of England, had a seminar and got a tour of the museum 

there. Fascinating! 
 

The class then held a very successful product sale at St Paul's on Friday 17th May. The 
pupils raised over £185 for the school funds. 

 
Then on Tuesday 21st May, the class went to the ION Group offices where they gave group 

presentations in front of a panel of four. All the groups acquitted themselves brilliantly and we 
are so proud of them. 

 
The project has been a fantastic success and we are looking forward to doing it all again next 
year! 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Nursery Class Update  
 

There are always wonderful things 
happening in the Early Years. You can 

see how children in Caterpillar class have 
been learning about the life cycle of 

butterflies studying the transformation 
from chrysalis to beautiful butterfly. The 
children were transfixed as Ms Monora 

released them into the wild! 

 
Place2Be Parent Workshop  

 
Thank you to Rachael and Lindsey who 
ran a very well attended workshop on 

the importance of having a good 
bedtime routine.  

 
It was an excellent opportunity for 

parents to spend some time together to 
talk and share common experiences.  

 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool
https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Playground Redesign With Splash Projects  
 

Thank you to Splash Projects for the much needed 
transformational work they have carried out in our 

playground. They have removed the old flower beds 
where the wood was rotting and designed and built 

new planters and some additional seating along with a 
sensory area for the children to enjoy. The playground 

will feel bigger as there will be more room to run 
around.  

 
Thank you to Ms Blake for organising this and to our 

parent volunteers along with Ms Janice and Ms 
Rehana who cooked for the team. A big thank you to 
Mr Andy and Mr John for coordinating the volunteers 

and getting the plants and flowers. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Federation INSET day at St 
John’s 

 
It was a busy day at St John’s as 

colleagues from St Paul’s joined us for 
presentations by Claire from  the Healthy 
Lives Team on Fantastic Food in School 
followed by reflections on Wellbeing led 

by Julia from Place2Be.  
 

We will soon be moving to our Family 
style dining service at St John’s, 

something we have been doing for a 
while now at St Paul’s so a good 

opportunity to share knowledge and 
learn from one another.  

 

 

 

National Numeracy Day Update 
 

 

For National Numeracy Day Ms Foster organised 
the celebration by joining the ‘Live National 

Numeracy Day Stream’ assembly.  
 

Children had a guest speaker come into school  
and learnt lots about every day maths. 

 
Thank you to Ms Foster for arranging this. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2023/ 2024 

 



 

 

 

 

Autumn Term 2023 (75 days) 

 

Staff Training   Mon 4th & Tue 5th September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 6th September  

Half Term   Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October  

Second half of term Monday 30th October  

Last Day of Term  Friday 22nd December  

 

Christmas Day  Monday 25th December  

Boxing Day   Tuesday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2024 (54 days) 

New Year’s Day Monday 1st January  

Staff Training   Monday 8th January 

First Day of Term Tuesday 9th January 

Half Term   Mon. 12th to Fri. 16th February  

Second half of term Monday 19th February  

Last Day of Term  Thursday 28th March  

 

Good Friday   Friday 29th March 

Easter Monday Monday 1st April  

 

Summer Term 2024 (66 days) 

Staff Training   Monday 15th April 

First Day of Term Tuesday 16th April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 6th May  

Staff Training   Friday 24th May 

Half Term   Monday 27th to Friday 31st May 

Second half of term Monday 3rd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 23rd July 

 
Ramadan begins Sunday 10th March 2024*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Tuesday/ Wednesday 9th/ 10th April 2024* 
Eid Al-Adha  Sunday/ Monday 16th/ 17th June 2024*   
195 days including 5 staff training days  
* to be confirmed   

    


